

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

FROM:

M. J. Brodie, President

DATE:

September 25, 2008

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill No. 08-0198

City Streets - Closing - Callendar Street

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill No. 08-0198, an ordinance for the purpose of condemning and closing Callendar Street, extending south from Baltimore Street.

BDC has reviewed the proposed bill and has no objection to the proposed ordinance. BDC supports the need for the Department of Public Works to remove the ancient owner in order to take title to the street.

cc: Andrew Frank Angela Gibson

DECEMBER 1

g: sandra.gladden 06ccb/08-0195